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"One child, one teacher,
one pen and one book can

change the world."

- Malala Yousafzai

Elwick Staff Learning at the Aki Centre



A WORD FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Ms. Lorelei 

Dear Elwick Families,

Standing in a sea of orange in St. John’s Park yesterday felt historic. Even the leaves on tress
were wearing orange to honour and remember the children, survivors and those who never
came home from residential schools. This event was planned for 100 people and 12,000 came. 

This historical first day of National Truth and Reconciliation reminds us that schools are powerful
places that can do harm or do good. 

All of us have been reminded of our responsibilities as Canadians not just to know the 94 Calls
to Action from the TRC, but to take action. It is not enough to wear an orange shirt and march.
As educators, we need to ensure that our schools are places where children see themselves
reflected in the school community. Children should feel proud and honoured for who they are
and where they come from. Children have the right to an education that allows them to thrive.
Children’s families should be honoured as the first teachers of their children and an integral
part of their child’s education. As the principal of Elwick School, this is my hope for all of our
children who come here. 

As a school community, we recommit ourselves to work in partnership with Indigenous families
and communities. This is not just about one day or one week, but a commitment that is woven
into the very fabric of the school community every day! 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW VICE-PRINCIPAL MRS. MELISSA HARDER

We wanted to share the news that due to some unforeseen health conditions, Shiv
Raveendrabose has stepped away from his new role as vice principal of Elwick School. We wish
Shiv all the best and thank him for his professional contributions to our school community in the
brief time he was here.

Amber Huber has graciously stepped in as acting vice principal in the month of September.
Mrs. Huber has made the decision to return to her position as guidance teacher in Gr.5-8. We
know that Mrs. Huber will continue to contribute in many ways as an educational leader on our
staff. Thank-you Mrs. Huber for all that you have taken on to help our school community in the
month of September!

We are excited to announce that Mrs. Melissa Harder will be joining us as vice-principal. Mrs.
Harder is coming from West St. Paul as vice principal and has also been a teacher at RF
Morrison. She has taught a wide range of students, including adult learners. Welcome to the
Elwick family Mrs. Harder! 
 



Welcome Back! 

It’s been so nice to see the students active in the gym. They’ve been busy completing
their fitness exercises, playing warmup games, and developing some skill work. We
also just had our first “Zany Zahn Day” where students get to choose the activities that
they participate in throughout a variety of stations. Our goal is for the students to
remain active throughout their entire physical education class.

Intramurals: The grade 5-8 students will be given the opportunity to take part in some
volleyball sessions during some of their activity breaks. Please listen to the
announcements for your class invite.

Attack Basketball Program: Elwick is very fortunate to be able to take part in a free
basketball program being offered through Attack Basketball. The program will be
running on Monday evenings. More information will come out regarding start date,
times, and age groupings.

A warm welcome to Mr. Roces who will be joining us in the gym as a teacher
candidate. Mr. R is a former Elwick student and is very excited to be back.

PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS

By: Ms. Schettler & Mr. Lister



A FRESH START IN THE MUSIC ROOM
By: Ms. Bond
The Elwick Music Room has been completely renovated over the summer. Fresh carpet, paint
and a bit more space was made by taking out a few stairs. Ms. Bond is over the moon that we
now have extra room to move and explore sounds in this space.

DID YOU KNOW?... Middle Years Choir will begin October 19th! It is open to all Gr. 7/8 students!
Interested students can contact Ms. Kari (kari.chastko@7oaks.org) or Ms. Anna
(anna.bond@7oaks.org) to register. Middle Years Choir classes will take place during school
hours every Day 6.  
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NEWS FROM THE BAND HUT
By: Mr. V

We. Are. Playing. Finally!!! 

After a such long “break” most of us are beginners again but, enthusiasm,
attendance, and everyone’s personal input will pave our way to success.

Presently, we are busy setting rules, learning fundamentals, and, most
importantly, we are making our first, beautiful sounds together as a wind
instrument orchestra. 



Sistema started the school year by spending two weeks getting acquainted with
our new students before last year’s students returned. During this time, new
students learned about the instruments in Sistema and selected their instrument.
We enjoyed musical performances from staff, returning students, and Sistema
alumni (many of whom now work at Sistema as High School Mentors!). We have
bonded over delicious snacks, and enjoyed the beautiful weather outside during
recess. 

The new Sistema students, or “Vivaldis”, finished the first week by building paper
instruments. These beautiful creations help students to build a relationship with
their instrument, learn to care for it and handle it responsibly. We welcome our
returning students and we congratulate our new Sistema students. Let’s have a
musical year together!
 
No Sistema on the following dates:
Friday - October 8 – NO Sistema (PD Day)
Monday – October 11 – NO Sistema (Thanksgiving Day)
Friday – October 22 – NO Sistema (PD Day)

SISTEMA IS IN FULL SWING
By: Mr. Donn



WHAT HAS ROOM 11 BEEN UP TO?
By: Ms. Catanese

Room 11 spent time learning about the Federal Election this month. They went
outside to tally signs and even held a mock election to cast their votes!

They were also incredibly lucky this month as classmate, Tamia, brought her
drum to class and played The Happy Song for them.



ROOM 12 COLOUR EXPLORATION
By: Ms. Jessi

Room 12 has been learning about colours and shades. They have been spending
some beautiful fall days outside exploring colour in our community!



BOTTLE ROCKETS IN ROOM 20
By: Ms. Conner

Room 20 has been spending time designing, building and blasting off their
bottle rockets!



ROOM 17
By: Mrs. Storm

Room 17 spent time
learning about treaties

from Dr. Elder Harry Bone
and Treaty Commissioner

Loretta Ross.

ROOM 7
By: Ms. Tanya

It's been a busy month in
Room 7! We have been

exploring our names,
counting, building and

creating!











Emergency Preparedness Plan

We would like to share our school emergency preparedness
information with you. 

EVACUATION: 
In the event we need to evacuate the entire school, we would walk to
Wayfinders, 950 Jefferson Avenue or our alternate site is James
Nisbett School, 70 Doubleday Drive.

BUSSING: 
If you have inquiries regarding bussing during inclement weather
conditions, please check the division website and/or major radio
stations.

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
In the event, we need to contact you, it is imperative that you keep all
contact information current. 

Please update information on Parent Connect or call the office at
204-633-5641


